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On 27 September 1985 at about 1700, I observed a bird unfamiliar to me. The bird
was small, approximately 3 1/4 to 4 inches long. It was olive-green on the head, back, and
rump—similar to the coloring of an immature Tennessee Warbler (Vermivora peregrina).
The wings appeared black with prominent white markings in them. Some of the flight
feathers were edged with white, and there was an obvious, bright white wing patch. The
tail, which appeared to be somewhat forked, was uniformly black except for the green
anterior portion where it joined the olive-green rump. The nape had a gray wash, and
there were faint, darker, longitudinal markings on the back. The breast was clear and
completely yellow. No eye stripe was evident, but there was a very faint hint of an eye
ring. The bill was short and conical, very similar to that of the American Goldfinch
(Carduelis tristis). The legs and feet were uniformly slate-gray.

First observation was made while the bird was eating a dogwood (Cornus florida)
berry. It made several gulping motions as if having difficulty swallowing the berry.
Afterward, the bird was attracted to two different drip fountains where it drank and
bathed for several minutes. For about 2 minutes it remained on the ground, near a
fountain, drinking water from a cupped leaf,

My husband and son watched the bird with me, and we attempted to list all
identifying marks. Total observation time was about 5 minutes as the bird moved from the
dogwood tree to the drip fountains. Distances from the bird ranged from 15 to 25 feet. We
had a clear, unobstructed view in excellent light and were all using 7x50 Nikon optics.

Considerable migration activity was evident on the day of sighting; a front was
moving through the area.

After extensive research, the only bird I found in my guides similar to the one
observed was the green-backed race of Lesser Goldfinch (C. psaltria). After analyzing the
representative study skins at Utah State University, Tove suggested the bird in question
was possibly an immature male of the green-backed race.
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No records exist of Lesser Goldfinch sightings in the southeastern states. Potter,
Parnell, and Teulings (1980) make no reference of the bird in their Birds of the Carolinas.
Farrand (1983) states the green-backed form is normally found in the western part of the
Lesser Goldfinch range (California, Arizona, Sonora, Mexico, and west Texas). According
to the A.O.U. Check-list (1983), the Lesser Goldfinch is accidental in Cameron,
Louisiana, and Elizabethtown, Kentucky—the easternmost sightings of this species.
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